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  November 2012

The Learning Disabilities Association of Ontario (LDAO) SEAC Circular is published 5 times a year, in September, November, February, April and June.

The following are some topics that your SEAC should be looking at in the next couple of months.  As usual action items will be underlined, and summarized at the end. Suggestions for effective practices will appear in red.
Feel free to share any of this information or the attachments with other SEAC members.  As always, when you are planning to introduce a motion for the consideration of SEAC, it is particularly important that you share all related background items with your fellow SEAC reps.

The topics covered by this SEAC Circular:
1. Accepting Schools Act (Bill 13)

2. Mental health & addictions initiatives

3. Special Education data

4. EDU News you can use

List of Supplementary Materials:

1. Memo on Accepting Schools Act funding

2. Focus boards for school mental health

3. Overview of School Mental Health & ASSIST

1. Accepting Schools Act (Bill 13)
School boards have been provided with funding to implement the Accepting Schools Act (Bill 13) and a “whole school approach to promoting safe, inclusive and accepting schools to enhance student achievement and well-being”.  Funding can be used for:

· Development and implementation of bullying prevention and intervention plans; 

· Professional learning for staff including access to on-line resources, course and/or conference fees, travel and/or release time; 

· Purchase or development of programs and resources to support a whole school approach to positive school climate and focus on prevention – for example, character development, building empathy, respect and understanding, equity and inclusive education, promoting pro-social behaviour, etc.;

· Purchase or development of programs and resources that focus on intervention and supporting principals to assist students who have been bullied, who have witnessed incidents of bullying and/or who have engaged in bullying behaviour;

· Implementation of school climate surveys to assess issues and inform school level plans to address prevention and intervention;

· Promoting student engagement in prevention and intervention activities; and

· Promoting parent and/or community awareness and engagement activities to support student achievement and well-being.
SEACs should ask for a report on their school board’s plans for use of the funding to implement the Accepting Schools Act.
2. Mental health & addictions initiatives
SEACs should be getting a monthly update on the various mental health & addictions initiatives in their school board, e.g. where the mental health nurses are being used, partnerships with children’s mental health services. If your board is one of the 30 focus boards you could ask for a presentation from your Mental Health leader. A list of current focus boards is attached. 
The attached Overview of SMH and ASSIST PowerPoint was presented to MACSE, and has a lot of information about provincial and national mental health initiatives. 
The School Mental Health ASSIST is a provincial implementation support team designed to help Ontario school boards to promote student mental health and well-being, through leadership, practical resources and systematic research-based approaches to school mental health. There is useful information on their website: http://smh-assist.ca/category/for-everyone/ 
A high school curriculum on mental health (as part of Grade 9 Health) has been developed by a leading adolescent psychiatrist, Dr. Stanley Kutcher, and the Canadian Mental Health Association. Ontario Shores Centre for Mental Health Sciences in Whitby partnered with Dr. Kutcher and eight school boards to deliver training for educators, teachers, and support staff on the Teen Mental Health Curriculum (TDSB, TCDSB, TVDSB, WRDSB, PVNCDSB, KPRDSB, DDSB, DCDSB). If your school board is listed here you could ask for information on how the training is being used, and if not you could ask your school board to find out about it. 
Teen Mental Health Curriculum: http://teenmentalhealth.org/curriculum/home/. 

There are also videos for teens on the Ontario Shores website: You are Not Alone (www.ontarioshores.ca/cms/One.aspx?portalId=169&pageId=10331) 

3. Special Education data
This is the time of year that school boards have to submit data to the Ministry of Education about numbers of exceptional students, their special education placements, and suspensions and expulsions of exceptional students. This is often called the October Report, because it is based on enrollment numbers at the end of October. SEACs should ask to see a copy of the special education data that was sent by their school board to the Ministry of Education. 
4. EDU News you can use
The Ministry recently released a memo describing some resources for parents and youth: www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/policyfunding/memos/october2012/newsOct.html 

ACTION ITEMS
· SEACs should ask for a report on their school board’s plans for use of the funding to implement the Accepting Schools Act.

· SEACs should be getting a monthly update on the various mental health & addictions initiatives in their school board.
· SEACs should ask to see a copy of the special education data that was sent by their school board to the Ministry of Education.
Questions?  E-mail: Diane Wagner at dianew@LDAO.ca or call (416) 929-4311 Ex. 22
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